
S T .A T E O F TI I H U TI S O ~ ii., 

J?ROCLALffiTIOH. 

:nrEHMS t G:'he Legislature o:f the Stv.te o:c lfinnesote, 

by an act entitled: 

rt.An Act pro-posing an amendment to Section two 
(a) of article eight (8) o:f the Oonstitution of the 
State of llinne:wta, authorizing the setting apart 
of a revolving fund. of not over two hundred fifty 
thousand dollars ( 250; 000} from the school and swamp 
land funds to be used in construating roads.; ditches 
and fire breaks int through ancl around unsold school 
and. swamp lands, and in clearing such lanasn; 

proposed to the legal voters of said state for their approval 

or their. rejection an amend.nent to Section two (2) ot il:rticle 

eight ( 8) of the Constitution of tlle State of l:Iinnesota, which 

a,menclment when so approved sha,ll. be a.dded,.t.o the present 

Section two { 2) o:f. said .article a.nd sha.i-1 read as follows·: 

nil :revolving fund o:f not over two hunclred fifty 
thousand dollars-- ($250,000) may be set apart from the 
:fund derived from the sale of school and swam:p lands, 
to be used in constructing roads 1 ditches and fire 
breaks in, th:rough arid around unsold school and swamp 
lands and in clearing such lands, such :Euna. to be 
replenished as long as needed from the enhanced value 
realized from the sale of such lands so bene:fi teau:; . 

.!ND fffiEREAS, Said Iiegislatu.:i1e by an act entitled: 

"An A~t authorizing an amendment to Section. six: ( 6 j 
of Article eight (8} of the cronstitution o:f .the state 
of Tlinneaota, -i-el$.ting to the investment frf school 
funds ancl authorizing the investment and loaning. of 
school funds on improved farm lands within this sta.te}r; 

proposed to the 1 egal voters o:f said state for their approval 

or rejection an amendment of Section six (6) of A~ticle eight 

{8) of the Constitution of the State of Minneeota, v1hich sec­

tion when so amended sha.11 read as :follows: 



1"Seo •. 6. ~he permanent school. and university- fund 
of th.is state may be invested in the bonds of any 
county, school district, city, town or village o:f! 
this state, and in first mortgage loans secured upon 
improved. and cultivated fa:r-m lands of this state. 
But no such investment or loan shall be made until 
approved by the board of commissioners designated by 
law to regulate the investment of the permanent school 
fund and the permanent university fund of this state; 
nor shal1 such loan or investment be made when the 
bonds to be issued or purchased would make the entire 
bonded indebtedness exceed 15 per cent of the assessed 
valuation o :f the taxable property o:f the county, school 
district, city, tov;rn or village issuing such bonds; 
nor shall any farm loan, or investment be niade when 
such investment or loan would exceed .30 per e:ent o:f 
the actual cash value of the farm land mortgage to 
secure said investment; nor shall such investments 
or loans be made at a lower rate of interest than 3 
per cent per annum, nor for a shorter :period "chai1. 
five years, nor for· a longer period than thirty years, 
and no change of the town, school district., city, 
village or of county lines shall relieve the real 
property in such town, school district, county, village 
or city in this state at the time of issuing of such 
bonds from any liability for taxation to pay such 
bondsn; 

AUD WHEREAS, It appears :from the official canvass of the 

votes cast at the last general election held in the State o:f 

. Minnesota, on the sev.enth day of lfovember, 1916;. :for and against .. ' 

the aforesaid aonsti tutional Amendments, made in conformity witJ.( 

the law, that a ma.jority of all the electors voting at such 

election voted for the adoption of these umenclments; · 

NOW, '.]{EREFORE, I, J • .., A. A. Bur11.quist • Governor of "the 

State of Minnesota,. by virtue o:f the povrnr vested in me, and 

in compliance vri th the law, do hereby publish and proclaim 

that the proposed amendment to Section tv10 (2) of Article 

E.ight ( 8) , and the proposed amendment of Sect ion six ( 6) of 

~rticle eight (8}, of the Constitution of the State of llinne­

s.ota has each been ratified and adopted in the manner pre.­

scribed. by the Oonsti tution and laws of this state. 



Attested:;: 

Ilf TEBTIMOITY \1HEREOF, I have 

hereunto set my hand and cau.sed 

the Great Seal o:f the State to be 

hereto affixed this 29th day of' 

november, l916 • 

. da 




